Monday, November 15, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

My name is Tory Bianchi and my family, and | live at 93 Tolend Rd in Barrington, NH. | am a direct
abutter to 99 Tolend Rd and 2A Tactictal, LLC.

I am writing this letter to request a rehearing on the issue of the home occupancy permit of 2A Tactical
because, we as abutters, were not given an opportunity to share our opinion or speak regarding the
issues at hand. We were told that the board was only hearing comments regarding the home occupancy
permit, and in fact Gary Imbrie of 20 Mills Falls Rd (a direct abutter) was told that his comments were
not pertinent to the current discussion and his comments would be heard afterwards. 2A Tactical was
given the opportunity to point out why they were not in violation, but nobody was permitted to speak
regarding why they were in violation, including but not limited to, the direct abutters.

| find that the meeting was somewhat misleading from an abutters point of view, where only supporters
of 2A Tactical were given an opportunity to speak, and any not in favor was led to believe we were going
to have an opportunity to speak afterwards and in fact were not given that opportunity.

Thank you for the opportunity to properly address the concerns and issues at hand with the Zoning
Board.

Tory Bianchi
93 Tolend Rd.
Barrington, NH




